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NEWS RELEASE

March 19, 2002

Largest Yukon First Nation expresses serious concern over lack of consultation on Alaska Gas Pipeline

(CALGARY/WHITEHORSE, MAR. 19) – The Kwanlin Dun First Nation government today announced that it looks forward to the Alaska Highway natural gas pipeline project, which will drive approximately 150 kilometres through their traditional territory. But the First Nation expressed serious concerns with the current consultation process, which it says could harm the project’s chance of success. 

The Kwanlin Dun First Nation, which also released its Alaska Highway Pipeline Engagement Strategy, is disappointed that industry and governments have taken the wrong approach by failing to address key issues of concern to First Nation people. The Engagement Strategy outlines the First Nation’s conditions for its full support of the project. 

The First Nation also insisted that it should be consulted in a significant way in the period before a construction decision is made. Legal precedent in Canada clearly suggests the need for free, prior, and informed consultations regarding land held or claimed by aboriginal people. The Kwanlin Dun people 
need the time and resources from industry, and from the territorial and federal governments, to adequately address pipeline issues. 

The Kwanlin Dun First Nation wants to maximize long-term job and business opportunities for its members, and see concrete plans to deal with the social, environmental and other negative impacts of the pipeline. It does not want to repeat the experience of other major historic developments in the Yukon, such as the Klondike Gold Rush and the Alaska Highway construction project, which had a devastating impact on aboriginal culture.

Chief Rick O’Brien said, “The First Nation does not want to be consulted at the last minute when the bulldozers are ready to roll. Failure to plan for the pipeline now would be irresponsible. 

“With proposed concessions to producers being discussed in the U.S. Senate, this pipeline could happen much more quickly than anticipated,” he said. 

“We want to be constructive participants and supporters of the pipeline – but for that to happen, we 
must be involved as a partner from the beginning of the process. It would be tragic if this potentially 
great opportunity ended up being stalled in Canadian courts because of a lack of proper planning and consultation. Of course, settlement of current land-claim negotiations would be a significant step in 
the right direction.” 

Judy Gingell, President and CEO of the Kwanlin Development Corporation, said, “It is offensive that pipeline companies should make presentations to producers on the project’s economics without any prior discussion with us. What are they saying about our position on a pipeline through our Traditional Territory? We’d like to know.” 

The Kwanlin Dun is in the process of setting up meetings with government officials in Ottawa and Washington D.C., and with the Governor of Alaska. They also intend to have meetings with senior representatives of pipeline companies, including Foothills Pipe Lines Ltd., TransCanada Pipelines 
Limited and Duke Energy Corp., as well as with gas producers.

For further information, please phone: 

Eileen Vance Duchesne 
or  
Trevor Harding
Kwanlin Dun Communications Co-ordinator
Kwanlin Dun Pipeline Consultant

(867) 633-7813 
(403) 807-9345
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